
AVE MARIA WOMEN’S SOCIETY MEETING JUNE 13, 2023/ST. MARY’S HALL 

 

The meeting started with a prayer at 11:50 am 

Installation of officers:  Rose Lilly/President, Sharon Hinski/Vice President, Darlene 

Anderson/Secretary, Cindy McDaniel/Treasurer, Marg Filipiak and Doris Hudson/board 

members.  The out going officers were thanked for their services. 

The ladies were thanked for the lunch. 

Sefora read the minutes. a correction was made.  An amendment was made to the minutes to 

correct the next meeting to June 13, 2023.  Minutes accepted as amended. 

Joanne gave the treasurer report.  A motion was made by Doris Hudson and seconded by Barb 

Hazuka.  Motion carried. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Chairpersons still needed for parking cars and St. Nick’s sale. 

Maryanne reported on plans for the book sale. 

We were asked to pray for Kathy VanLacken. 

A list of phone numbers and by-laws are available for pick up if you do not already have them. 

Marg Filipiak (St. Mary’s) and Janet Allen (St. Denis) send cards to shut ins and anyone who is ill 

or having surgery.  If you are aware of someone who should receive a card, please let them 

know. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Kathy Watson and Patty Glaeser are new members of the Ave Maria Women’s Society. 

Eastern Region of Catholic Women have 2 meetings a year, in October and May.  All the parishes 

take turns having this meeting.  The next meeting will be October 4th at the Knights of Columbus 

Hall in Ruth.  The cost will be $12, which includes lunch.  More info to follow. 

Spaghetti dinner was held on June 24th.  The men cooked for this event and the ladies set up. 

A memorial mass for Danny Vandanameele will be held on June 19th.  A luncheon will follow the 

mass.  If you wish to volunteer let us know. 



We will be parking cars for the:  parade (7-1), Fireworks (6-30), and art fair (8-5 through 8-6).  

Sign up sheets will be sent around for you to sign up. 

White Elephant Sale will start on September 28th and go through October 1st.  Set up for the sale 

will be September 25th from 9-12.  We will use both the parish center and the white building 

across from the church.  Collections will begin August 16th.   

Pam Herrmann notified us that 2 major companies are funding backpack for kids since funding 

was lost.   

Rose closed with a prayer. 

Jane Orr made a motion to adjourn the meeting on 12:40 and seconded by Gloria LaDourceur.  

Motion carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted by MaryAnne Castle 

 


